中 座位与 图 妳 dip 聚 K 姓名 纵 本 图 班级

2023 高考全国卷地区高三年级 5 月联考

I ber(ITM) Dave twenty-five dollars that within a year I could develop sufficient non-fiction

- 1. 本试卷共 4 页。满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。 dus sandards vol address as doug save you to that
- 2. 答题前,考生务必将自己的姓名、准考证号等填写在答题卡的相应位置。hn/A alaboration VT paidates
- 3.全部答案在答题卡上完成,答在本试题卷上无效。 analiob will redibute on treat beta, writing A z'waniT
- 回答选择題时,逸出每小題答案后,用2B铅笔把答題卡上对应題目的答案标号涂黑。如需改动,用橡皮擦 干净后,再选涂其他答案标号。 A. The quality of writing couldn't be improved easily.
- 5. 考试结束后,将本试题卷和答题卡一并交回。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

做题时,先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后,你将有两分钟的时间将试卷上的答案转涂到答题卡上。 -节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话 后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。em noired dred becaves H & 例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19.15.

B. £9.18.

C. £9. 15.

26. Why did the author beep track

C. A pair of shoes.

C. The driver.

A Writing fiction is easier then writing non-liet

C. Writing shouldn't be really considered art.

答案是C。

1. What does the man want to buy?

A. A coat.

B. A shirt.

2. Who does the woman advise the man to ask for help?

A. The teacher.

B. The policeman.

3. Where will the man go to find a job probably?

A. In a shop.

B. In a hotel.

4. What did the woman do last night?

A. She saw a film with the man.

B. She worked late in the office.

C. She waited for the man's call.

5. What can we know about John?

A. He saved his nephew.

B. He was taken to the hospital.

C. He was attacked by someone.

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟的作答时间。每段 对话或独白读两遍。 or grade in glains that no beauti sham to words valls bevealed and in aliely clasers with several

听第 6 段材料, 回答第 6.7 题, work the second three of the first of the second three of the first of the

6. What is an interesting mail to the man?

A. A bill.

C. A personal letter.

7. Who is Peter Waters?

A. The mailman.

B. The girl's friend, a deal and yet bounce of attender to menomen aff. Learn box laters assessed retried a second

C. The man's roommate in college.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



2

听第7段材料,回答第8至10题。 8. Why is the woman going to Madrid? A. To attend a conference. B. To get a better job. C. To have a holiday. 9. What else does the woman still need to do? A. Apply for a passport, and head bed, CAR M. who have the analysis of the land bed the land to the la B. Buy a new bag, while Methuselah still stands at the ripe old age of 4, \$48 in the White Mountains of the still stands at the ripe old age of 4, \$48 in the White Mountains of the ripe old age. C. Fill out the paperwork, another brighteener pine which was unnamed in the area was disco Arowapap pine which was unnamed in the area was disco Arowapap pine. old. Methaselah and the ungamed pine's exact locations are kept a close secretor. On other to do? B. Pick up the woman at the airport. C. Pay the application fee for the woman. 听第8段材料,回答第11至13题。u (阿田)serges a di "vras nairussoros" ada balles esla .upradA s-vras 11. What are the speakers mainly talking about? ground bovil gains H. also guess 000, brazal to ed at hotacrities at A. A charity party. A property of the property of the party of the par 12. How will the woman get to the court? C. On foot. B. By subway. A. By car. 13. When will the speakers meet? C. At 10:30 am. A. At 8:30 am. B. At 9:30 am. United Kingdom. About 4. 听第9段材料,回答第14至17题。 Age and it's still growing!] 14. What is the man probably? The Sensing A. A program host, B. A job interviewer. 15. What made the woman become interested in her job? C. A professor. tree still stands. Formerly b A. The lighting in a play. B. A light show at a rock concert. C. A fireworks display at an event. 1925 which reduced its heigh 16. What does the woman say about her job? A. It's simple to operate. B. It's highly thought of by many people. C. It helps the audience to understand a play. 17. What did the woman do at university? C. They don't believe it is a tree over 5,000 years old. A. She acted on a dark stage. D. They can't find out its specific location in the woods B. She made a lighting plan for a play. C. She helped her teacher to write a play, appen lamping maintail as as hobits an all privolled out to daidW SS 听第 10 段材料,回答第 18 至 20 题。 18. Where is Central Park located? 23. What did the true Senatur so throughly A. Near Fifth Avenue in Manhattan. A. It was once burned to the ground. B. In the countryside near New York City. C. Beside a huge park in New York City. 19. When was the park built? D. It was once named as the greatest British tree. A. About 150 years ago. B. About 200 years ago. C. About 250 years ago. 20. Why did Frederick and Calvert design the park? baving a friendly argument about writing. I said that writing lic B. To make a place for people to do exercise. * **** Jagrand ad blood task like a si gonitar exhall non allalar C. To provide people with a place to enjoy fresh air. Long pourtwills well a gain among of boots due of blace



第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

Methuselah

Until 2013, Methuselah, an ancient bristlecone pine (狐尾松), had been the oldest known organism on Earth. While Methuselah still stands at the ripe old age of 4,848 in the White Mountains of California, in Inyo National Forest, another bristlecone pine which was unnamed in the area was discovered to be over 5,000 years old. Methuselah and the unnamed pine's exact locations are kept a close secret in order to protect them. You can still visit the woods where Methuselah hides, but you'll have to guess at which tree it is. Could this one be it? Sarv-e Abarqu

Sarv-e Abarqu, also called the "Zoroastrian Sarv", is a cypress(柏树) tree in Yazd Province, Iran. The tree is estimated to be at least 4,000 years old. Having lived through the dawn of human civilization not far away, it is considered an Iranian national monument. Many have noted that Sarv-e Abarqu is most likely the oldest living thing in Asia.

Llangernyw Yew(紫衫)

This incredible yew is in a small churchyard of St. Digain's Church in Llangernyw village, North Wales, United Kingdom. About 4,000 years old, the Llangernyw Yew was planted sometime in the prehistoric Bronze Age and it's still growing! In 2002, the tree was named as one of 50 great British trees by the Tree Council.

The Senator

Though the Senator suffered tragedy in 2012 after a fire caused much of the tree to fall down, this iconic tree still stands. Formerly located in Florida, the Senator was widely considered the oldest of its species known to exist. It was also likely the largest U. S. tree of any species east of the Mississippi River. Estimated to have been around 3,500 years old, the Senator was used as a landmark for the Seminole Indians and other native tribes. The Senator's size was particularly impressive because it went through many hurricanes, including one in 1925 which reduced its height by 40 feet.

- 21. Why will visitors be puzzled when they want to see Methuselah?
 - A. They can't understand why it can be so old.
 - B. They don't know how to protect it in its location.
 - C. They don't believe it is a tree over 5,000 years old.
 - D. They can't find out its specific location in the woods.
- 22. Which of the following is regarded as an Iranian national monument? A. Methuselah.
 - B. Sarv-e Abarqu.
- C. Llangernyw Yew.
- D. The Senator.

- 23. What did the tree Senator go through?
 - A. It was once burned to the ground.
 - B. It was once cut short by a hurricane.
 - C. It was once used to protect the Seminole Indians.
 - D. It was once named as the greatest British tree.

In 1971, I became a friend of Dave Scott, a former The Globe and Mail reporter. One day Dave and I were having a friendly argument about writing. I said that writing fiction is an art with which people had to be born, while non-fiction writing is a skill that could be learned. Dave's position was that although the quality of writing could be enhanced by improving skills, all writing needs natural talent, and analysis along a large plant of the

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



I bet(打赌) Dave twenty-five dollars that within a year I could develop sufficient non-fiction writing skills to have an article published in *The Globe and Mail*. Dave took the bet, and I started to look for non-fiction writing courses. Luckily, one day an advertisement about a writing course drew my attention. Because it emphasized the course covered both fiction and non-fiction writing, it seemed to be exactly what I wanted.

After completing the course, which took about six months, I was ready to submit an article to The Globe and Mail. I wrote one about a card game called "Forty-five", which is very popular in the Maritimes. The newspaper titled it Count the Cards and ran it on the Op-ed page(专栏版). I received fifty dollars from The Globe and Mail and twenty-five dollars from Dave.

After this success, I carried a stopwatch for a couple of weeks and kept track of time wasted through no fault of my own, such as waiting for elevators, subways and streetcars, being stopped at red lights, and watching TV commercials. And I turned the results into another article. The Globe and Mail titled this one Time's A Wasting, and sent me another fifty dollars.

- 24. What was Dave's opinion about writing?
 - A. The quality of writing couldn't be improved easily.
 - B. Writing fiction is easier than writing non-fiction.
 - C. Writing shouldn't be really considered art.
 - D. All writing requires a gift.
- 25. What aspect of the course caused the author to choose it?
 - A. It focused on improving non-fiction writing skills.
 - B. It covered both fiction and non-fiction writing.
 - C. It was supported by The Globe and Mail.
 - D. It had very famous writing teachers.
- 26. Why did the author keep track of time wasted?
 - A. To win the bet with his friend.
 - B. To prepare for his new writing.
 - C. To study how people made use of time.
 - D. To break his bad habit of wasting time.
- 27. What does the author's experience mainly tell us?
 - A. We can write non-fiction well through learning.
 B. Confidence can help people succeed.
 - C. Not everyone has a gift for writing.
 - D. Better late than never.

C

The Quwwat-ul-Islam Mosque complex in New Delhi is home to an ancient wonder of metal work—the Iron Pillar(柱) of Qutub Minar, which is very unusually resistant to rust(铁锈). This 1,600-year-old monument measures 7.21 meters tall, has a diameter of 41 centimeters and weighs about 6 tons.

Even though it has spent all that time outdoors, the Pillar of Qutub Minar shows almost no sign of rust damage. There was a time when many believed that the rust-resistant pillar was made out of some mysterious, non-earthly metal, while others believed that whoever made it used an extremely modern technique that was lost in the mists of time. That second theory is technically true, as metallurgists showed in a paper published in the journal *Current Science*.

R. Balasubramanian, co-author of the study, called the pillar "living evidence for the skill of metallurgists of ancient India", explaining that the iron structure features a protective layer called "misawite"—a substance that forms a barrier between metal and rust. The formation of misawite is caused by the high phosphorus(磷) content in the iron.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

 班级
 姓名
 考号
 座位号

 密 封 线 内 不 要 答 題

While modern iron has a phosphorus content of under 0.05%, the iron that the Iron Pillar of Qutub Minar is made of contains as much as 1 percent phosphorus. According to Dr. Balasubramanian, instead of removing the phosphorus from the iron as workers do today to prevent the metal from breaking up, ancient people kept it in, and simply kept hitting the pillar hard with hammers to push the phosphorus from the core towards the surface. This kept the iron strong, and also led to the formation of the misawite barrier.

As is often the case with these ancient wonders, they can be easily harmed by humans. The pillar gained a reputation for bringing good luck to whoever managed to wrap their arms around the metal structure, and more and more people engaged in the practice over the years. But the misawite barrier is an extremely thin layer, so the practice has led to a visible discoloration of the pillar near its base. Luckily, authorities realized the danger and built a protective fence around the pillar.

- 28. What is a probable reason that the Iron Pillar of Qutub Minar can resist rust?
 - A. Its structure is extremely strong.
 - B. It contains some mysterious metal.
 - C. Its outside is covered with misawite.
 - D. It was made out of some non-earthly metal, horizon another means and accommodate assistance of the property of the control of the control
- 29. What does R. Balasubramanian think of the iron pillar?
 - A. Important. B. Ordinary. C. Imperfect. D. Dangerous.
- 30. Why did the ancient workers hit the iron pillar with hammers?
 - A. To check its quality.
 - B. To remove phosphorus from the iron.
 - C. To push the phosphorus towards its surface.
 - D. To produce more phosphorus in the pillar's core.
- 31. What effect has people's touching had on the iron pillar?
 - A. Improving its quality.
 - C. Bringing good luck to it.
- B. Making it more popular.
- D. Weakening its barrier layer.

D

In a major step forward for monitoring the biodiversity of marine(海洋的) systems, a new study published in the journal Environmental DNA details how Monterey Bay Aquarium Research Institute(MBARI) researchers are using autonomous underwater robots to sample environmental DNA(eDNA), which allows scientists to detect the presence of aquatic species from the tiny bits of genetic(遺传学的) material they leave behind. This "DNA soup" offers clues about biodiversity changes in sensitive areas and the presence of rare or endangered species—all critical to understanding and preserving a healthy ocean.

Researchers combined two novel autonomous platforms developed by MBARI for this study—the Long-Range Autonomous Underwater Vehicle(LRAUV) and the Environmental Sample Processor(ESP). The LRAUV can travel for weeks at a time and for hundreds of kilometers. It can enable more frequent sampling in remote sites than traditional research ships. The ESP is a robotic "laboratory-in-a-can" that filters (过滤) seawater and preserves eDNA for future study. By equipping an LRAUV with ESP technology, researchers can monitor the ocean better.

"We know that eDNA is an incredibly powerful tool for studying ocean communities, but we've been limited by what we can accomplish using expensive crewed research ships. Now, autonomous technology is helping us make better use of our time and resources to study previously unsurveyed regions of the ocean," said Kobun Truelove, a biological oceanographer at MBARI and the lead author of the paper.

Marine biodiversity is a measure of the abundance of individuals and species in the ocean. This interconnected mixture of organisms supports food webs, produces the air we breathe, and regulates our climate. Autonomous tools like the LRAUV and ESP enable MBARI researchers to monitor changes in sensitive ecosystems in ways that were not possible previously.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



"Ship-based research will continue to play an important role in oceanographic studies, but adding new autonomous technology to the toolkit will expand capacity for research, monitoring, and resource management," said Truelove.

32. What do the underlined words "aquatic species" in paragraph 1 refer to?

A. Those living in water.

B. Those growing near water.

C. Those becoming endangered.

D. Those consuming eDNA.

33. What can the LRAUV do?

A. Filter seawater effectively.

B. Preserve eDNA for future study.

C. Travel for months at a time in the ocean.

D. Reach remote areas of the ocean frequently.

All of a sudden; the waitrest

34. What can we infer from Truelove's words?

A. Autonomous technology is more economical and efficient.

B. Ship-based research is more time-saving and energy-saving.

C. Autonomous robots have entirely replaced traditional research ships.

D. Crewed research ships help researchers study new parts of the ocean, were self-shaped made and at

35. What can be the best title for the text?

A. Researchers Discover a "DNA Soup"

B. Autonomous Technology Needs Improving

C. Robots Sample eDNA to Monitor Ocean Health

D. The Biodiversity of the Ocean Needs Protection

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

When your work performance is falling, your personal life will certainly be affected. 36 However, if you are equipped with some effective methods, you can absolutely improve your work performance.

Get clear on your goals. With a clear goal in your mind, you are more likely to take action. 37 For each set of goals, decide your own time frame. Refer to these goals on a regular basis and make sure that you are noting the progress you are making.

Plan each day the night before. If you have no daily plan of action, you tend to end up fighting lots of small fires at work. 38 As a consequence, your work productivity suffers. Therefore, it is necessary to take the time to plan for the next day.

39 You should never spend all your time on the tasks you have to complete each day. Instead, take time out to spend with your colleagues. Therefore, you should make a plan on what you need to do each day and write it in details.

Celebrate your success. Managing your mind is the key to your moving forward. The best way to keep a good state is to celebrate your achievements. You should do this regularly. 40

In a word, if you want to improve your work performance, you should have a clear action plan and know what needs to be done and how it should be done. If you apply these ways to your life, you will become an excellent performer.

A. Create a daily action plan.

6

B. Improve your relationship greatly.

C. You have to face various challenges.

D. Having a clear idea can give you proper directions.

E. Only in this way can you keep your motivation up.

F. This can stop you doing important tasks that need doing.

G. Therefore, try writing down the goals you want to achieve.

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



第三部分。语言知识运用(共两节,满分 45 分)。 marraged as gold or equitated like demonstrated

第一节 (共 20 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 30 分) and gainings because like tidlog self at qualenties

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

I manage a financial department. I recently 41 my team that if they exceeded (超过) their goal, the company would 42 them to a very good Italian restaurant that we all love. They exceeded the goal by a lot, so I made a 43 for the sixteen of us.

On the day of our outing, we were seated right away and the waitress took our drink order. Then, the waitress told us that she was sorry, because the person who was <u>44</u> to be helping her didn't <u>45</u>. So she had to <u>46</u> our party and other customers on her own.

She looked at me in 47 when I told her that I would 48 for everything on one check instead of 49 checks. Our ordering was a little chaotic(混乱的). We were busy having fun and conversation, so none of us 50 that. The food was delicious and we enjoyed it very much. It came time for the bill and, as was 51 to me when I made the reservation, the restaurant 52 an 18% tip to the bill. The bill came to about US \$650 and I gave her my credit card.

She returned with my receipt and thanked us, 53 that her service was a little slow. We told her everything was perfect and thanked her for working so hard. She had been so nice and 54 to us that I left a(n) 55 US \$50 cash tip in the receipt folder.

All of a sudden, the waitress came out of the restaurant and grabbed my arm. I was thinking if I <u>56</u> to sign the receipt or something when I noticed she had <u>57</u> in her eyes. She thanked me for the tip and said she really didn't 58 it. She had had a 59 time lately and the tip really <u>60</u> her heart.

41. A. promised	B. warned	C. gained	The arrows A	D. requested
42. A. order	B. treat	C. lend		D. lead
43. A. decision	B. reservation	C. difference		D. remark
44. A. worried	B. reported	C. surprised		D. supposed
45. A. set off	B. calm down	C. show up		D, ring back
46. A. observe	B. attend	C. handle		D. postpone
47. A. anger	B. embarrassment	C. fear		D. relief
48. A. account	B. pay	C, answer		D. apply
49. A. separate	B. individual	C, commercial		D. digital
50. A. minded	B. heard	C, missed		D. approved
51. A. admitted	B. suggested	C. explained		D. given
52. A. reduced	B. passed	C. returned		D. added
53. A. apologizing	B. announcing	C. arguing		D. noticing
54. A. generous	B. patient	C. honest		D. faithful
55. A. familiar	B. complete	C. additional		D. precious
56. A. tried	B. agreed	C. forgot		D. refused
57. A. smiles	B. tears	C, hope		D. disappointment
58. A. understand	B. remember	C. want		D. expect
59. A. tough	B. harmonious	C. wonderful		D. meaningful
60, A. encouraged	B. closed	C. shocked		D. warmed

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

圖

李

殿

K

3%

事

图



第二节 (共10 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 15 分) (1.0 mbm) in Internal standard podica and some material wild w

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

The New Zealand economy is struggling with many challenges, primarily high inflation (通货膨胀) and rising interest rates, according to a report by the New Zealand Institute of Economic Research.

These challenges add 61 continued labor shortages, under the still 62 (evidence) influence of the COVID-19 pandemic, particularly in the service industry. These factors are strongly influencing the economy in New Zealand, with signs of slowing activity across many 63 (industry), the institute's principal economist Christina Leung said, "Cost pressures remain serious for families and businesses, 64 it is driving pessimism(悲观)," Leung said. She added that central banks around the world have responded to high inflation by increasing interest rates 65 (rapid). Up to now, the increase in interest rates 66 (have) the most immediate effect on the housing market, with the number of house sales 67 (fall) and a decline in house prices. The latest retail sales data show a slowing in retail spending and this phenomenon is thought 68 (continue), Leung said.

Despite these challenges, there remain factors supporting the 69 (recover) ahead. These include continued growth in incomes and new signs 70 indicate cost pressures start to ease, particularly with the recent decline in fuel prices, according to the report.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每 句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(∧),并在其下面写出该加的词。

删除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下画一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1. 每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 只允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Tom loved dogs and really wanted to keeping a dog as a pet. However, his mother had to work and had no time to look for after a pet. One day, a homeless dog gave birth to eight puppies in the garden. As Tom heard the news, he immediate took action to help. He brought an old bed sheet for mother dog. He brought a bowl of water and some biscuits, either. Soon the puppies followed him around all the times. When the puppies grow older, Tom decided to adopt one. Her mother agreed because how he had done proved he could take good care of it. And Tom felt very pleasing, of langularity annother adontorous loves user beniding and passed 第二节 中面表达(满分 25 分) almost value (VAJANI) which is the summand a strain of the summand of the sum

假定你是李华,你想邀请喜欢雕塑的美国交换生朋友 Allen 一起参观你市即将举办的首届室外雕塑展。请你 给他写一封信,内容包括: 1. 写信目的; Vaciondant TEI thiw VIJAR I as gruppy

- 2. 雕塑展的时间、地点、内容等。

注意:

8

- 1. 词数 100 左右;
- 2. 可以适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

congressing in ways that were not possible previously.



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号、zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线







官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830